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19-21 Broad Street | St Helier 
Jersey | JE2 4WE 
 
Deputy Philip Bailhache 
Vice-Chair, HSS Panel 
BY EMAIL 
 
20 March 2023 
 
 
Dear Sir Philip, 
 
Re: JCM Independent Oversight Board (IOB) 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 17 March 2023. 
 
I am grateful to receive your letter which confirms that the Panel agrees with the Chair of the IOB 
that their function should cease and that their oversight function be transferred to the HCS Board.   
 
I can confirm that I agree with the IOB and the Panel and will instruct the interim Chair of the 
proposed HCS Board to make the necessary arrangements to ensure full and proper oversight of 
change initiatives and capital programmes. 
 
If the Panel require anything further, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Deputy Karen Wilson 
Minister for Health and Social Services 
D +44 (0)1534 440540 
E k.wilson2@gov.je 
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